May 23, 2023

Selection Committee Report #2

We have received 131 resumes for the position of Chief of Police, JIC.

Our HR consultant, Sheri Resnick, will be finished with her preliminary review of the resumes at the end of business today, May 23.

- She will begin to reach out to the candidates to set up screen interviews, this
 week.
- Based on guidance from Mike Piper, our government employment attorney, Ms.
 Resnick will be selecting who she is going to do a screen interview with, interview
 those candidates in private, then she will present the top candidates to the
 committee at the next meeting.
- Screen interviews will take place between week of 5/29 and 6/5.

The committee members have access to all the resumes for their evaluation. I urge them to complete their review and preliminary evaluation as soon as possible. The committee members will evaluate all candidates independent of Ms. Resnick's recommendations based on advice from our attorneys.

I will attempt to set up a public meeting the week of June 12 or as soon as possible thereafter in which the committee will select finalists to be publicly interviewed. The date depends on availability of all committee members.

"This is a complicated process because we are committed to government in the Sunshine and to compliance with all applicable laws and best practices.